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Subject:  Transportation Service Provider (TSP) Annual NDAA Section 889 

Recertification Requirement 

Purpose:  To remind Transportation Service Providers (TSPs) of their requirement 

to self-certify their compliance with National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) 

2019 Telecom Provisions for Certain Telecommunications Contracting Prohibitions 

(Section 889(a)(1)(B)) within the Freight Carrier Registration Program (FCRP) of 

the Global Freight Movement (GFM) system on an annual basis and provide options 

to recertify their compliance if they missed the annual deadline. 

Be Advised:  All TSPs across all modes are required to annually recertify their 

compliances with the provisions of the 2019 NDAA Section 889(a)(1)(B) within the 

FCRP system in order to remain in approved status to move freight for the DOD.  

Failure to meet this requirement results in automatic disapproved status and 

prevents the TSP from receiving offers of shipments. 

TSP receive an automatic notification 30 days in advance of their certification 

expiration to the email address list in their FCRP registration.  Should a TSP miss 

the window to recertify and are placed in disapproved status, they have two options 

to correct the matter and regain approved status.  

Option 1:  Submit a trouble ticket to the GFM System Response Center (SRC).  

Clearly state in the ticket you require your FCRP access enabled in order to 

certify your NDAA Section 889 compliance.  The GFM SRC will elevate the 

trouble ticket to the correct GFM system support personnel to enable the TSP’s 

access to FCRP. 

For assistance contact: USARMY Scott AFB SDDC Mailbox G6 SRC GFM HD 

usarmy.scott.sddc.mbx.g6-src-gfm-hd@army.mil  

Option 2:  The TSP may reregister within FCRP.  During the process of 

reregistering, the TSP will be allowed to certify their NDAA compliance. 

Please allow 10 business days for completion under each option. 

While TSPs are updating the NDAA certifications, they should ensure email 

addresses are in their FCRP record are current and correct.  These email addresses 

are essential for the automated notices generated by GFM. 

For registration assistance contact: USARMY Scott AFB SDDC Mailbox Carrier 

Registrations usarmy.scott.sddc.mbx.carrier-registrations@army.mil  
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POC:  USARMY Scott AFB SDDC Mailbox G6 SRC GFM HD 

usarmy.scott.sddc.mbx.g6-src-gfm-hd@army.mil 

USARMY Scott AFB SDDC Mailbox Carrier Registrations 

usarmy.scott.sddc.mbx.carrier-registrations@army.mil 

Expiration Date:  N/A 

mailto:usarmy.scott.sddc.mbx.g6-src-gfm-hd@army.mil
mailto:usarmy.scott.sddc.mbx.carrier-registrations@army.mil

